Economic Development SPC Meeting 10th Nov 2010

 Minute
Attended

	Cllr. Colm Brophy
	Frank Nevin, Director of Economic, Transport, and Land Use Planning

	Cllr. Emma Coburn
	Neil O Byrne, Senior Planner

	Cllr. Sean Crowe
	Colin Ryan, Senior Planner 

	Neil Durkan
	Tony Shanahan, Administrative Officer

	Cllr. Trevor Gilligan
	

	Garrett Robinson
	

	Cllr. Eamon Tuffy
	

	Cllr Robert Dowds
	

	Cllr William Lavelle
	

	Cllr Guss O Connell
	

	Cllr Catriona Jones
	


Apologies: Sean Giblin, John Kearns, Cllr. Marie Corr, Cllr Pamela Kearns
An Cathaoirleach Cllr Eamon Tuffy presided
Apologies from Cllr O Connell for non attendance at working groups
	Headed Item 1

Confirmation and Re-affirmation of Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting of Economic Development SPC of 29th September 2010 were noted and approved.
It was suggested and agreed that for future notifications in relation to meetings of the working groups that SMS messaging would be used in addition to the normal communication methods in use.


	Headed Item 2

Reports from Working Groups 
Frank Nevin  presented reports from the Sub-Groups on Economic Policy and Urban Centres
The first presentation dealt mainly with the Think Local Campaign and outlined the marketing strategy being employed.

Contributions followed from Cllrs Jones, Crowe, Brophy, Coburn, Tuffy, Dowds and Mr Garrett Robinson.

Frank Nevin responded to a number of items arising and suggested convening the Economic Policy working group before the next SPC with representation from the economic sub group of the County Development Board particularly in relation to South Dublin Tourism, management of Tallaght Stadium and the County Enterprise Board. 
__________

The second presentation by Frank Nevin dealt mainly with the Urban Centres and indicated that there would be a focus on 3 village centres, Tallaght, Lucan and Rathfarnham and a workshop was to be facilitated in these villages on 3rd December 2010.

Cllr Coburn contributed to the discussion.


	

	Headed Item 3 LAMA Awards – IEN Submission
Frank Nevin presented a report on the IEN Submission for LAMA Awards in particular focussing on the notable features of the project.
The report was noted by the committee.

	

	Headed Item 4 DMP – Launch of Dublin Mountains Way

Frank Nevin presented a report on the launch of the Dublin Mountains Way 
Specific questions were asked by Cllr Coburn and Cllr Jones and responded to by Neil O Byrne
Cllr Tuffy, Cllr Dowds, Cllr O’Connell, Cllr Lavelle contributed to the discussion welcoming the Dublin Mountains Way.

	

	Headed Item 5 Metro West – Railway Order Application

Frank Nevin presented a report on the Metro West – Railway Order Application
Cllr Lavelle, Cllr Dowds, Cllr Tuffy, Cllr O Connell, Neil Durkan and Garrett Robinson contributed and the elected members sought clarification as to submissions in relation to the Railway Order application.
Frank Nevin responded to the questions arising in the course of the discussion and outlined the potential positive impact of the project for the County.


	AOB


